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                                 CG.JULY.16

 Market Drayton Town Council

Minutes of a meeting of the Community and Governance Committee held on 7 July 2016 at 7.15 pm in the Council Chamber, Town Hall, Frogmore Road, Market Drayton.

PRESENT: Councillors: J. Beckett, T. Beckett, K. Brown, D. M. Erwin, D. S. Erwin, S. Glover, R. Hughes, D. Minnery (Chairman), L. Owen, L. Ridgway, R. Smith, V. Taylor and M. Whittle.
Clerk:

Town Clerk & Assistant Town Clerk
16.81.CG 
APOLOGIES

There were received and accepted from Councillors Aldcroft and Cadwallader.
16.82.CG
DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS


There were no pecuniary interests raised.
16.83.CG
PUBLIC SESSION

No members of the public had expressed a wish to speak at the meeting.
16.84.CG
MINUTES

Councillor Ridgway proposed, Councillor Smith seconded and it was RESOLVED:
To agree and adopt the minutes of a meeting of the Community and Governance Committee held on 26 May 2016.
16.85.CG
HIGHWAYS AND ROAD SAFETY ISSUES
i) Barrowstiles Lane: The Road Safety group had asked for this to go on an agenda. They have requested a barrier be erected on the

Grove School end of the lane.

Members agreed this could not happen as vehicular access is required.
ii) Buntingsdale Road: Councillor Ridgway said he used to live on Buntingsdale Road; he didn’t feel there was ever an issue with parking and added there is a considerable pull in by the park for vehicles to park.

The Chairman agreed and said no action should be taken on the parking issue at Buntingsdale Road; the first part of this item.

The Chairman said the second request about parking issues was to increase the 30m.p.h. zone which finishes short of end of the houses. He said it should continue to the lodge.

Councillor Hughes agreed.
Councillor Hughes proposed, Councillor Smith seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To take no action on the parking request on Buntingsdale Road but to write to Shropshire Council requesting the 30 mph limit is extended to the private road by the Lodge on Buntingsdale Road.

iii) Request from the Annual Town meeting.

Councillor Whittle said if the Town Council take on all the potential assets from Shropshire Council; it will almost be like a borough Council.  He thought it would be an ideal opportunity for Town Council to employ their own enforcement officer to deal with potential fines and litter offences etc.

The Chairman agreed fully with Councillor Whittle’s comments; he thought this item should be deferred until there was a definite decision taken of the transfer of  assets.

Councillor Whittle proposed, Councillor Minnery seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To defer this item until Town Council know if they are taking on the assets from Shropshire Council; then an enforcement Officer could be considered.

iv) The Lanes in the town. 

Councillor Hughes said he was approached by Councillor Brown with concerns about the high number of complaints she is receiving about the state of the town’s lanes.

He confirmed he has had a meeting with the Highways Officer from Shropshire Council; they went around the different lanes to see for themselves and found them to be in a terrible state.  He said hedges have now been slightly cut back but feels these need to be cut back more because in afew weeks’ time we will be back to where we were.
After a brief discussion.

Councillor Hughes proposed, Councillor Taylor seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To write to Shropshire Council asking them to trim back the hedges properly in the lanes.  If the hedges belong to private residents they should send a letter asking them to cut the hedge, if this has not been done in a certain time scale to cut the hedge for them and charge the resident.

To ask to put up litter bins in each of the lanes to help with the littering issue and to ask them to do a full audit on all the lanes in the town showing a full inventory.

Councillor Hughes wanted to bring up the land at Tern Valley Business Park.  He said dog owners have started to park up at the junction off the mini roundabout and use the area as a dog walking site.  He confirmed that this land is private and suggested the Clerk write to Shropshire Council at the same time as the above resolution informing them of what is happening at Tern Valley Business Park and suggest it is fenced off.

v) Members NOTED the email from Shropshire Council Officer; David Gradwell.
16.86.CG
POLICE MATTERS
Councillor Hughes proposed, Councillor Taylor seconded and it was RESOLVED:
To invite the Police and Crime Commissioner to a Community and Governance Committee meeting.


Uges H

16.87.CG
HATE CRIME
Councillor Minnery proposed, Councillor Hughes seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To approve a resolution asking West Mercia Police to do everything possible to combat Hate Crime.
16.88.CG
PUBLIC NOTICE BOARD
The Chairman said he has brought this item back to committee to clarify what is going on the notice board.  He has been approached by a shop keeper in town requesting the notice board informs people of what shops are in the town.

Councillor Whittle said a notice board should be changeable so it is easy to constantly update the changes of shops, he thought the new board should match the existing board to keep continuity around the town.
The Chairman said if the general opinion was to support the idea of a notice board informing visitors what shops are in each street he would get some prices and come back to committee.

16.89.CG
REPORTS FROM OUTSIDE BODIES
Neighbourhood Plan

Councillor Hughes informed members all the questionnaires have been returned and the results analyzed; consulting at the Festival Drayton and the Beacon have been carried out; 

There will be another consultation in a room at Joules’ Brewery; where hopefully there would be a good cross section of ages.

After the consultation a formal Neighbourhood Plan will be put together; it will go out to the public to look over for six weeks then it will go to a referendum.

Marina and Sports in Market Drayton


The Chairman said he is in discussion with Market Drayton Sports Association; he will have something to show this committee at the next meeting.

Cllr Whittle reported there had been a SALC meeting and asset transfers was bought up. He said it was generally thought that the Parishes should do more financially to carry some of the monetary burden the towns were under. He said a figure of £5,000 p.a was discussed as the parishes have full use of all the town’s services.

The Chairman said this was heartening to hear.

The meeting concluded at 7.45 pm.


Chairman     ………………………………………………..

Date 

……………………………………………….
